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2021 LICL and LICL Educational Trust Events  
Thanks to the many who answer the call, the many who join LICL in presenting a constant, visible,  

pro-life message through Nassau and Suffolk Counties. 
Please join us in our 2022 activities as well.  Events will be posted in future issues of Life News.  

   “Life is worth defending, regardless of whether in the womb or in the nursing home.”   
                                               Alliance Defending Freedom 

Independence Day Face the 
Truth  in  Lake Grove 7/3/21 

Stand Up for Life 10/4/21      
Next year’s date:  10/3/22 

Good Friday Face the Truth NUMC Center 
3/2/21  Next year’s date:  4/15/22 

LICL Table  at March for Life NY  
event 10/9/21 
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The Long Island Coalition for Life general meeting welcomes all interested in pro-life activity,  
education, legislation or volunteering. Our next meeting is Mon.,  Dec. 27  at 7:30  PM at the Joseph 
Barry K of C Hall, 45 Heitz Place, Hicksville.  We will have refreshments after the meeting to celebrate 
the Christmas season. 

Please join us!   All are welcome!  For information call 631-243-1435. 

Dear Defenders of Life, 
 

There are many ways you can support the pro-life cause - by prayer, by peaceful witnessing at abortion mills, 
by writing letters to the editors, by political action and by financial support. As Chair of the Long Island Coali-
tion for Life, I am asking for your financial support at this time. The LICL is a completely voluntary organiza-
tion. Its Board of Directors and committee members receive no financial compensation. All of your contribu-
tions go directly for pro-life work. 
  

Education is the first and foremost purpose of the LICL. We have provided pro-life speakers at Long Island 
high schools and colleges. We have pro-life displays at street fairs. We have a presence at abortion mills where 
we distribute business-size cards in English and Spanish that provide crisis pregnancy help phone numbers and 
websites. Our biggest expense is the publication of Life News, an essential educational tool.   
 

This past summer, our Educational Trust sponsored pro-life fly over banners seen on Long Island beaches with 
the message “Have Courage, Carry Hope, Say No to Abortion.”  The LICL has also sponsored lobby-bus 
trips to Albany to stop anti-life legislation such as abortion and assisted suicide bills.  Sadly, the Abortion on 
Demand Bill was passed in January 2019, but we are still fighting doctor-prescribed suicide bills, with the 
false, harmless sounding title, “Medical Aid in Dying.”  Like abortion, which was only supposed to be for the 
so called “hard cases,” but has been expanded to abortion on demand through all nine months of pregnancy, so 
will it be for doctor-prescribed suicide.  First like the proposed NYS bill, it will be for patients with a terminal 
illness predicted to die within six months. However, like Belgium and the Netherlands, it will be expanded to 
the mentally and physically disabled, who feel they have a “duty to die” in order to spare their family emotional 
and financial costs.  The slippery slope is real.   
 

The historian, Hannah Arendt, once described Nazism as “the banality of evil.” By this, she meant that evil had 
been normalized in Nazi Germany. And of course, in our own country the evil of slavery had once been nor-
malized. In the United States today, we average over 2,500 abortions a day, more than 60 million since the   
Supreme Court legalized abortion through all nine-months of pregnancy with its Roe v. Wade & Doe v. Bolton 
decisions in January 1973.  
  

We in the pro-life movement are fighting against this normalization of the killing of pre-born babies through 
abortion and the killing of the elderly, the depressed, and disabled through doctor-prescribed suicide which will 
turn doctors into killers.  
  

Please help us to continue our educational efforts to end this killing by contributing whatever you can afford so 
that together we can win this fight for all those who cannot defend themselves. 
  

Thank you for your support and prayers. 
 

For His Innocents, 
 
 

 
George E. Frost 
LICL Chairman 
 

P.S. Please use the enclosed postage-paid envelope and the coupon on page 7 to volunteer and/or send your 
year-end donation. We want to keep Long Island moving in the pro-life direction. Gift subscriptions to Life 
News are another way you can spread the pro-life message. Just check off the gift subscription box in the page 
7 coupon and return with your $18.00 subscription donation. Photocopy the coupon if you are making several 
or go to our website ProLifeLI.org. Thank you! 
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FEDERAL LEGISLATION 
The US Supreme Court hears oral arguments 
Dec. 1 in Dobbs v Jackson, Mississippi’s 15-
week abortion ban. Pundits disagree whether 
the case is about allowing a “pre-viability” 
abortion ban to stand, or if the Court is being 
asked to rule that Roe, Doe & Casey were 
constitutionally unsupportable, and strike 

them down. A ruling is expected in June 2022. [See Nov. 
2021 LN, pg. 3] 
   The Court heard oral arguments Nov. 1 in US v Texas, re 
SB.8, the Texas ‘heartbeat’ (6-week) abortion ban. The 
law bans abortions after six weeks but bars State officials 
from enforcing it, instead vesting enforcement power in 
private citizens, allowing them to sue abortionists who 
violate the law, or any person who aids a woman to get an 
abortion in violation of the law. US v Texas asks the Court 
if the Federal Govt. may bring suit against the State of 
Texas in federal court to block citizens from enforcement 
action and/or ban Texas courts from hearing the citizen 
lawsuits. The Federal Govt. also wants SCOTUS to  
consider the constitutionality of the entire SB.8 law. 
   Justices Kavanaugh and Coney Barrett are seen as the 
‘swing- votes” in this case. On Nov. 1, clearly concerned 
about the enforcement powers given to private citizens, 
they asked if the citizen-lawsuit enforcement structure 
might be used in state laws implicating rights explicitly in 
the Constitution (e.g., Speech, Religion), or how one 
would defend against such a suit in state courts.  Ed  
Mechmann (NY Archdiocese) asks if SCOTUS will, in 
reaching its determination, see the citizen-lawsuit  
enforcement structure as disrespectful to Courts, and also 
asks ‘what if these tactics are used against us?’ 
   At present, Texas SB.8 continues in force. Currently, no 
actual case using SB.8 against a defendant in a specific 
Texas court is pending, making the law (by design)  
difficult to attack. [See   https://humanlifereview.com/ 
questions-and-concerns-about-the-Texas-abortion-statute/] 
Note: SB.8 has no “rape exception”. Live Action explains 
https://www.liveaction.org/news/texas-abortion-law-rape/ 
(Note: Thank you to Tom Renker, Esq, for his assistance 
with the SB.8 information.) 
   As of Nov. 4, ‘moderate’ & ‘progressive’ Congressional 
Democrats are still fighting over multi-trillion-dollar  
Infra-structure and Stimulus Bills - crafted outside the  
traditional budget process. Election day results in NJ and 
Virginia may work against these bills, making it more  
likely the (more traditional) HR.4375 and HR.4502  
Appropriation bills will now see action. Both pairs of bills 
lack Hyde protection. Also awaiting action are: 
S.1975 (HR.3755) – negates almost all pro-life laws 
S.J.Res.1- resurrects the 1972 Equal Rights Amendment 
S.J.Res.9 - fixes Supreme Court at nine justices 
   On Nov. 3, the John Lewis Act [HR.4/S.4], to increase 
federal control of elections, failed to get the necessary 60 
Senate votes. Sen. Murkowski was the only GOP ‘Yes’ 
vote.  
   On Nov. 1, the US State Department announced an  
inaugural $5 million contribution to the Supplies Fund of 
the UN Population Fund to purchase maternal health  
supplies, including abortion-inducing drugs and devices. 
No prior US administration has funded UNFPA supplies. 
The fund distributes portable abortion devices - manual 

NEW YORK STATE 
LEGISLATION 
   Ballot proposals 1, 3, and 4 which concerned 
redistricting and would have compromised 

election integrity were defeated on Election Day. They were 
opposed by NYS Right to Life. Proposal 2 creates a right to 
clean air, water and an undefined “healthful environment.” It 
passed and there is concern that it could be used to push anti
-life regulations. Six other states (HI, IL, MA, MT, PA, and 
RI) already have similar rules. 
   There are several bills floating in Albany, awaiting action 
during the upcoming session starting in January 2022. These 
include placing undue burdens on Crisis Pregnancy Centers, 
Aid in Dying bills, redefining what an embryo is, protecting 
abortion survivors, etc.  A full list is available on the 
NYSRTL website: https://nysrighttolife.org/legislative-
summary/ 
   In 2017, NY mandated all employee medical insurance 
must cover abortion. The Albany Catholic Diocese sued 
(Diocese of Albany v Emami). On Nov. 1, the US Supreme 
Court declined to hear the suit, but sent the case back to 
NY’s top Court (NY Court of Appeals) for a re-hearing, in 
light of Fulton v. Philadelphia. In that case, earlier this year, 
SCOTUS made a pro-religious liberty ruling regarding a 
Catholic adoption agency in PA. Justices Alito, Gorsuch & 
Thomas said they would have heard Albany’s case.

To discuss Federal Legislation, e-mail Charles Feldman  
at cdefeldman@optonline.net. To discuss State Legislation, e-mail Jim 

Miller at jimmiller9@aol.com.  

vacuum aspirator (MVA) kits as well as the abortion pills 
misoprostol and mifepristone. International Planned 
Parenthood and MSI (formerly Marie Stopes International) 
receive these materials from UNFPA supplies. 
   In mid-October, the Pennsylvania Family Council hosted 
a meeting to discuss fetal tissue experiments at the  
University of Pittsburgh, funded by Dr. Fauci’s National 
Institute of Allergy & Infectious Diseases. U of Pittsburg’s 
application for the grant touted itself as the best place for 
aborted kidney research. It noted that labor was induced at 
24 weeks, fetal body temperature was then tracked, so that 
kidneys were removed from the living unborn child as soon 
as blood flow ceased. Speaker David Daleiden said these 
are clear cases of illegal partial-birth abortions, or  
infanticide. There was also a racial quota for the abortions: 
50% white, 25% black, 25% other minorities. The vice 
chair of the U of Pittsburgh’s Institutional Review Board is 
also Medical Director for PP of Western PA and oversees 
PP abortionist training at U of Pittsburg. 
(See The Federalist 10/13/21) 
   At least four incidents of vandalism or harassment of pro-
lifers on college campuses were reported in October. At the 
University of N. Texas, Antifa members shouted  
obscenities at students, and followed some to their cars. 
Posters advertising Kristan Hawkins were defaced at 
Wellesley College in MA. Fliers for a pro-life event at 
Dartmouth, in N. H. were torn up, and a pro-life display at 
Xavier University in Ohio was destroyed. 
  

ACTION ITEM 
Urge your House member to vote NO on any bills or  
budget items that lack Hyde Amendment protection. For 
contact information, go to: https://www.prolifeli.org/
index.php/legislative 
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HEALTH & SCIENCE  
       In Vitro Gametogenesis                 

 
 

  
 
 

 

 Antonio Regalado posted an article on 10/28/21 at 
TechnologyReview.com on the process of in vitro  
gametogenesis – “turning adult cells into gametes – 
sperm or egg cells.” Matt Krisiloff started Ovid  
Research, now called Conception, which is “the largest 
commercial venture pursuing in vitro gametogenesis.” 
The company has “around 16 scientists and has raised 
$20 million from well-known tech figures.” Their goal 
is to “produce a human egg and a patented process for 
making them.”  
    Regalado reported that the company is currently 
working on making replacement eggs for women,  
because it is “scientifically easier than making eggs 
from male cells, and it has an obvious market.”  
Although the process of creating eggs from male cells 
will be harder, it is part of the company’s business plan. 
    The company uses blood cells from female donors to 
attempt to create a “proof-of-concept human egg” in 
the lab. It has not been successful yet. There are ethical 
issues involved in the process. Regalado wrote, 
“Conception’s process for making eggs from stem  
cells has required human fetal tissue…because the 
technology could turn eggs into a manufactured  
resource, it could supercharge the path to designer  
children. If doctors can make a thousand eggs for a  
patient, they’ll also be able to fertilize all of them and 
test to find the best resulting embryos, scoring their 
genes for future health or intelligence. Such a  
laboratory process would also permit unfettered genetic 
editing with DNA engineering tools such as CRISPR.” 
The company “anticipates that artificial eggs could  
allow “wide-scale genomic selection and editing in  
embryos.” 
    The process involves taking a cell such as a white 
blood cell from an adult and converting it into a stem 
cell using reprogramming - inducing a cell to become 
pluripotent – able to form any type of tissue. Then the 
induced stem cells must be steered into becoming eggs 
having the genetic makeup of the donor. As Regalado 
noted, the last step is the challenge. In 2016, Japanese 
scientists took skin cells from mice, induced them into 
stem cells, “directed them partway along the path to 
becoming eggs…incubated these proto-eggs alongside 
tissue collected from ovaries of mouse fetuses. In  
effect, they had to construct mini ovaries.”  
    The Japanese scientists noted that applying the  
technology in humans requires follicle cells from  
aborted embryos and fetuses. Conception “tweeted at 
abortion providers directly…[but Krisiloff] declined  
to say where Conception gets its tissue donations  
currently.” Krisiloff would like to avoid the  
controversy and eventually move to all stem  
cell-derived research. 
    The Japanese researchers are concerned that  
applying the technique to humans is “premature”.  
Although the mice produced from artificial eggs seem 
to be healthy, they could have “cryptic anomalies”. At 
the recent annual meeting of the American Society for 
Reproductive Medicine, presentations were given on 
artificial gametogenesis and genetic editing. Some  

scientists and bioethicists are urging researchers to slow down 
the research by using animals first.    
 

Polygenic Risk Scoring Carey Goldberg reported on a new 
type of DNA testing at Bloomberg News on 9/17/21. She  
stated, “It’s based on multiple common gene variations that 
could each have tiny effects; together they create higher or 
lower odds for many common diseases.” Recently a child was 
born after her parents had 4 IVF embryos analyzed by  
Genomic Prediction to determine which embryo had “the best 
genetic odds of avoiding heart disease, diabetes, and cancer in 
adulthood.” The father, a neurologist, said parents have a duty 
to give their children a healthy start in life, and compared  
polygenic testing to vaccinations – “It’s just another way of 
preventing disease.” 
    However, the New England Journal of Medicine recently 
published a report calling for an “urgent society-wide  
conversation” on this test, stating, “The benefits are real, and 
the risks are real.” Since most of the genetic data is currently 
“Eurocentric,” parents with other ancestry “can’t benefit as 
much.” Since it is so new, there are many unknowns. It could 
also increase health disparities among races and classes. 
    Genomic Prediction originally offered scores on height  
and intellectual ability but stopped when media noted the  
possibility of eugenics. Now the company focuses on “disease 
risks”. According to Goldberg, Michelle Meyer, a legal  
scholar and bioethicist stated that “it is legal in the US for a 
company to offer polygenic risk scores on intelligence, height, 
weight, or other dimensions, and the risk scores are arguably a 
new type of the largely unregulated embryo testing for single-
gene diseases that clinics have offered for many years.” Steven 
Hyman, director of the Stanley Center for Psychiatric  
Research at the Broad Institute of MIT and Harvard stated, 
“This is liberal eugenics…It’s important to put an ethical stake 
in the ground because over many, many years, these  
technologies might become much more accessible, scalable, 
cheaper.” 
 

Non-Invasive Prenatal Testing (NIPT): Michael Cook  
reported at Bioedge.org (10/28/21) that NIPT is “one of the 
world’s fastest-spreading genetic technologies. It is non-
invasive, safe and reliable, although it is only a screening test 
and results should ideally be followed by a diagnostic test.” It 
currently can screen for Down Syndrome, Edwards Syndrome, 
Patau Syndrome, Turner Syndrome, Klinefelter Syndrome and 
Triple X Syndrome. 
    Cook noted that it is expensive. He also noted that often 
women are aborting after the screening test without  
confirming the results. Cook wrote, “from an ethical point of 
view, the most controversial feature of NIPT is that many 
women will abort their child after learning of the abnormality. 
A cynic might even argue that NIPT is basically a marketing 
tool for abortion clinics.”  
    A recent article in Annual Reviews (August 2021) stated, 
“Additional challenges will emerge from the gradual expanded 
use of NIPT to generate an increasing amount of genetic  
information, potentially toward less severe conditions and 
even nonmedical characteristics. Nuanced and contextualized 
discussion of socio-ethical implications is indispensable as 
countries cope with decisions regarding what uses of NIPT 
they wish to allow or fund.” 
    How many children will be sacrificed in abortion for this 
research, and how many will die as a result of these “search 
and destroy tests? 

Submitted by Regina Carbonaro 631-243-1435 



Listen to pro-life radio on the Internet:   blogtalkradio.com/march4lifeny-radio 
Pro-Life and Pro-Family blog:  rickhinshaw.com 
Roe V. Wade - The Movie   www.roevwademovie.com. 
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 “Whenever Two or More are Gathered in My Name”                      Key: (M) = MONTHLY (W) = WEEKLY 
 
 

PRO-LIFE PRAYERFUL PRESENCE. Scheduled times at local abortion provider/referral sites are listed below. To volunteer,  
speak with the contact person before going to a site. Never witness alone. Your presence, if even for 30 min. a month, is  

important.  Note: Vigils & Witnesses are NOT sponsored by the LICL and are provided for 
informational purposes. 
 
 

Nassau County - Location  Day/Time        Contact Phone    
540 Fulton Ave (Rt 24), Hempstead    (W) Sa 8 AM-Noon       917-544-0121  
    "          "                           "                (W) Th 10:30-Noon      516-270-3845 
   (W) Sa 10AM-Noon      516-270-3845 
  "          "                           "                  (W) Fr 11 AM - Noon      516-359-1298 
Suffolk County - Location           Day/Time       Contact Phone (631)  
70 Maple Ave, Smithtown    (W) We & Sa 7:30-10:30 AM  979-8541  
42 First Ave, Brentwood                     (W) Sa 9:40-10:15 AM      665-3630  
877 E. Main St, Riverhead    (W) We 2-4 PM       323-8001  
450 Waverly Ave, Patchogue    (M) 2nd Sa 10:30-11:30 AM   472-4314 
     
 

Pro-Life Counseling Centers nearest to abortion sites:  
Women First Pregnancy Options:  (Three locations): Massapequa 516-798-9100, 35 East Willow St, at E end of Sunrise Mall 
behind White Castle, (bilingual) open Mo-Fr, 10 AM-4 PM, Sa 9 AM-Noon (by appt. only); Hempstead 516-408-6300, 474 Fulton 
Av (Rt 24) (bilingual) open Mo-Fr 10 AM-4:30 PM & Sa 9AM-1PM; Deer Park 631-243-0066, 1767 Deer Park Ave, (bilingual) 
open Mo 10 AM-8 PM, Tu-Fr 10 AM-4 PM. (Closed Sa) 
 

Local Pro-Life Viewing/Listening:               .   
EWTN Opt. Ch 135, Verizon Ch 285:   Defending Life hosted by Priests for Life:  Sun. 11 PM; Pro-Life Weekly:  Thurs. 10 PM 
Long Island Teen Freedom “Sexual  Risk Avoidance Education” -  Life Center of L.I.  - Fri. 1 AM, Opt. Ch. 20 
AFA of NY  Programs on YouTube.com; then in Search bar:  AFA New York;  then click on AFA NY; then select VIDEOS 

IMPORTANT: 
Peaceful assembly on    
public property near an 
abortion site is a lawful 
First Amendment right. 

Student-Sponsored Baby Shower 
 

 A baby shower for mothers at Mommas House was 
held On Sunday, October 17 by the Maureen Nolan/ 
K of C Scholarship students. The award is given to 
qualifying 8th grade graduates from St. Thomas the 
Apostle (W. Hempstead) parish who attend a Catholic 
High School. Students collect donations from family, 
friends, and neighbors as part of their pro-life efforts. 

ATTENTION H.S. JUNIORS SENIORS 
 

    High school juniors and seniors, 
including home schoolers, you 
have the voice, the enthusiasm, the 
spirit and the opportunity to speak 
up for the voiceless and  
marginalized members of the  
human family - the pre-born, the frail elderly  
and the disabled. Please consider participating in  
the Annual Oratory Contest sponsored by the Long  
Island Coalition for Life Educational Trust to be  
held at Joseph Barry Council of Knights of  
Columbus, 45 Heitz Place, Hicksville, NY on  
Sat., March 26, 2022.  You will have the  
opportunity to express in a logical and organized 
way your respect for the life of every individual no 
matter how small or incapacitated. The first, 
second and third place winners will receive $500, 
$300 and $200 respectively. 
 The application and detailed information will be in 
the January/February newsletter, or see the LICL  
Educational Trust website: www.ProlifeEd.org. 



  SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 
They support the pro-life movement on Long Island by advertising in Life News. 
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Dr. Joseph A. Femino 
Dr. Andrew J. Femino 

Dr. Claudine L. Hoffman 
 

VETERINARIANS 
 

171 West Main Street 
Smithtown, NY 11787 

631-265-7170 

Dr. Mark F. Buthorn Jr. 
 

PODIATRIST 
 

Surgical & General 
Foot Care 

 

925 Hempstead Tpke. 
Franklin Square, NY  11010 

 

516-352-4454 

P. De Dora, CPA 
 

CERTIFIED 
PUBLIC 

ACCOUNTANT 
 

Phone 
(631) 662-4519 

I help people get well.             Veronica Anderson RN IAC    
Holistic Wellness Consultant & 

Certified Integrative Aromatherapist 
 holistic health guidance 
 computerized assessment of body’s needs 
 therapeutic essential oils massage 
 pain management + much more 
 client discovers and takes charge of his/her own health              
    to regain and maintain wellness 

      www.VeronicaHolisticHealth.com   (516) 502-4643 

   HealthSure 
Adult Medicine, Occupational Medicine and Geriatrics 

 

JOHN  FOLAN, MD 
DIPLOMATE AMERICAN BOARD OF INTERNAL MEDICINE 
 

3001 Expressway Dr. N, Suite 200C         1743 North Ocean Ave.        
Islandia, NY  11749            Medford, NY 11763 
 631-435-0110               631-758-3100 
Fax: 631-435-4583               Fax: 631-758-3168 

M. Jennifer DeMarco, D.O. 
Board Certified 

FAMILY PHYSICIAN 
Drjenniferdemarco.com 

Rockville Centre/Amityville 
516-594-5671 

 

Personalized HealthCare 

“Together to health—Naturally” 

For all your Electrical needs! 

Light Works Electric 
  

 Senior               “ Lightworks        
 Citizen             Try it!” 
 Discount 
 Licensed        631-249-2440 
 Insured            Dan Sherry 

www.lightworkselectric.4t.com 

William J. Corbett Esq. 
ATTORNEY 

Wills, Trusts, Estates,  
Elder Law, Real Estate 
113 So. Tyson Avenue 
Floral Park, NY  11001 

 

516-775-6849 
 

Bill@williamjcorbett.com 

We Buy Gold 
  
 

 

                 (631) 666-4181   

         9 No. Windsor Ave. 

 Brightwaters, N.Y. 11718 

Vita Mazza 

SEAGULL 
MANAGEMENT CORP 

Truck Parking Space 
in Kings Park 

 

Roger@Skyview 
(631) 544-1038 

James T. Murphy, Esq. 
 

ATTORNEY AT LAW 
 

Personal Injury Divorce-Family Law 
Bankruptcy Business-Commercial Law 

Real Estate General Litigation 
Criminal Law & DWI Estate Probate 

Employment Discrimination 

40 Woodbine Court, Floral Park 
516-775-7008 

Robert A. Tschoke 
631-475-1111 

24 hr. Emergency Service 
Senior Discounts 

alphaandomegaelectricinc.com 

Peter Podlas 
ARCHITECT, PC 

I/A SEPTIC SYSTEM DESIGN  
Brookhaven & the  

East End 
Remsenburg , NY 

www.IAsepticsystems.com 
631 325-0929 

ppodlas@optonline.net 

AMAC (The Association 
of Mature American  

Citizens) is an alternative 
to AARP.  AMAC  
upholds traditional  

values. 
www.amac.us 

Janice Seaman   Certified 
Life Coach/Spiritual Advisor 

Specializing in spirituality, 
weight management,  

self-sabotage, worthiness and 
helping clients to achieve their 
full potential by becoming the  

architect of their own  
victorious destiny. 

(516) 353-8662       
Janiceslifecoach@gmail.com  

Tri-State Merchant Services, Inc. 
Credit/Debit Card Processing & Check Guarantee Services 

John P. Carro, President 
(631) 952-3600 

sales@tmsmerchant.com       www.tmsmerchant.com 
 

Tri-State Merchant Services Inc. is a registered ISO/MSP of  
Fifth Third Bank, Cincinnati, Ohio 

Membership 
We need your opinion, thoughts and ideas! Would your prolife 
organization like to become a member group?  If so, contact us 
for an application and details. Call 631-243-1435 or email us 
from our website: prolifeli.org. One delegate from a member 
group can vote on issues brought up at the General Meeting. 
(Note: A subscription to the newsletter does not constitute 
membership.) 

Linda Himberger LCSW 
A New Beginning Counseling  

60 Fire Island Avenue, Babylon, NY 11702 
631 805-4227 

Counseling with a Christian Perspective 
Telehealth 

Anxiety Disorders, Addictions, Relationship Issues 
Many insurance plans accepted as well as sliding scale. 

Amazon will donate 0.5% of 
the price of your eligible 

AmazonSmile purchases to 
the LICL Educ. Trust when-

ever you shop at 
Smile.Amazon.com and 

select Long Island Coalition 
for Life Educational Trust. 
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Willow Graphics Inc. 
PO Box 327, Copiague, NY 

Our 74th year 

TEL 631-841-1177 
FAX 631-842-3388 

Printers of this newsletter 
In Loving Memory of 
John Gustaffsen 

In Loving Memory of 

Dr. Jerome (Jerry)  
Higgins, DVM 

 

“The heart and soul of  
the Long Island  

Coalition for Life” 
 

Compliments of  
Judge John Andrew Kay 

HELP NUMBERS NASSAU &  
SUFFOLK COUNTIES 

L.I. COALITION FOR LIFE: Info 
on pro-life activity, speakers,  legis-
lation 631-243-1435; ProLifeLI.org  
HELP FOR  EXPECTANT               
 MOTHER AND HER CHILD 
Pregnancy Care Center locations:   
Women First Preg. Options 
(formerly Life Center of LI & AAA 
Pregnancy  
Options):  
Deer Park .............. 631-243-2373    
Hempstead  ........... 516-408-6300  
Massapequa ........... 516-798-9100   
  Hot Line ............. 631-243-0066 
Baby Safe Haven-Don’t abandon – 
no questions  ......... 877-796-4673 
Bethany House:  
Roosevelt  ............. 516-868-6866 
Birthright:  
Wantagh  ............... 516-785-4070 
Islip ....................... 631-277-3888 
Rocky Point ........... 631-821-9727 
Hampton Bays  ...... 631-728-8900 
Birthright Int’l Hot Line:   
 ..............................   800-550-4900 
Boro Preg Ctr ...... 718-281-HELP  
Breath of Life Preg. Ctr. 
 .............................. 631-738-8829 
Bridge for Life ...... 718-463-1810 
MOMMAS House: Jericho, Glen   
Cove & Hempstead...516-781-8637 
Mother of Good Counsel Home: 
Roosevelt .............. 516-223-1013 
Nat’l Hotline ......... 800-712-4357 
Soundview Preg. Svs. (Care Ctr): 
Centereach ................... 631-676-7990 
East Meadow ............... 516-430-7990 
Regina Residence: Catholic Char. 
Merrick ................. 516-223-7888 
Perinatal Hospice Prog. (Gabriel’s 
Courage)................ 631-465-6300 
Abortion Pill Reversal 24/7  
   Helpline ........... 877-558-0333  
Adoption, Foster, Maternity Svs.   
CGS ...................... 800-592-4357 
Pregnant with child with  
disability? ……....benotafraid.net 
Post Abortion Counseling For 
Women/Men:   Project Rachel  
  Hotline. ............... 888-456-4673 
Leave abortion  
   Industry............. ...ATTWN.org. 
Life Issues/Ethics 
Children of God .... cogforlife.org  
Vaccines…vaccinebioethics.com 

Green Horizons 
Irrigation Co. 

 

Residential & 
 Commercial 

 

Sprinkler Systems 
Servicing Nassau &  

Suffolk over 25 years 
 

BOB McLAUGHLIN 
OWNER 

 

(631) 361-6036 
 

Credit Cards Accepted 

SUBSCRIPTION  -  DONATION  -  VOLUNTEER 
 

[ ] I am sending a gift of:  $500 __ $100__ $25 __ Other____  
[ ] I am subscribing to Life News [$18/year] 
[ ] Please mail Life News to my address shown below 
[ ] Please e-mail Life News to me at____________________ 
[ ] I cannot donate now but please mail Life News to address     
below or e-mail to: ___________________________________  
[ ] I am enclosing $18 for a gift subscription. Mail or e-mail  
to:  _______________________________________________ 
[ ] Please discontinue sending Life News to me 
[ ] I wish to volunteer, please call or e-mail me at: 

Name:__________________________________________ 
Phone: (_____) __________________________________ 
Address:________________________________________ 
City____________________________ ST___ Zip_______ 
E-mail:  ________________________________________ 
NOTE:  Credit card donations an be made through the LICL web-
site PROLIFELI.org. 
 

Please make checks payable to LI Coalition for Life. Mail to LICL 
PO Box 223 Ronkonkoma NY 11779 (Donations are not tax de-
ductible. A copy of our latest annual report is available from us or the 
Charities Bureau, 120 Broadway NY, NY 10271). 

(Donations are not tax-deductible.) 

In Loving Memory of 

Larry Cervellino 
 

For his prayerful  
presence at Planned 

Parenthood in  
Smithtown from  

1993-2015 
Johanna Cervellino 

To place an AD  
Call 631-243-1435 or  
Contact Ann Cook at  

LICoalition4Life@outlook.com 

Call now to make an Appointment! 

L. Gregory Florentino, Esq. 
Attorney at Law 
111 Ocean Ave. 

Bay Shore, NY  11706 
General Practice 

Estates & Real Estate 
631-666-8500 

Over 40 yrs. experience 

      PROMOTE THE PRO-LIFE MESSAGE 

    BUMPER STRIPS $1.50 each 
_____ Abortion is Forever 
_____ I’m a Child Not a Choice 
_____ Vote Pro-Life  
_____ Your Mother Was Pro-Life 
_____ Adoption Not Abortion 
______ Abortion is Not Health Care 
_____ Unborn Lives Matter (red w/white 
 lettering) 
_____Take My Hand, Not My Life 
_____ Get the Facts First, Abortion Hurts 
 Women, Kills Children, Breaks Hearts 
_____ Respect Life from Conception to Natural Death 
_____ Pregnant?  We Can Help! 1-800-712-HELP 
 

SELF-ADHESIVE STICKERS 
___ 2  sheets $3.00            ___ 4 sheets $5.50 

� Mail this form with payment (prices include postage & 
handling) to:   L. I. COALITION FOR LIFE, MATERIALS 
ORDER, PO BOX 223, RONKONKOMA, NY 11779-0223 
Allow 2-3 weeks for delivery. 

 

Name & address:________________________________ 

______________________________________________ 

Donations are not tax-deductible. 

PRECIOUS FEET 
PINS $1.50 each 
_____ Silver Finish  
_____ Gold\ Finish 

DEADLINE NOTICE:  Jan, Feb. & early March 2022 events to 
be considered for publication in the Jan/Feb. 2022 issue of Life 
News MUST BE RECEIVED BY Dec. 5 Send to:  Life News, 

LICL, PO Box 223, Ronkonkoma, NY 11779 or email:  
LICoaltion4Life@outlook.com.  



 Life News 

            of Long Island 

 MISSION STATEMENT 

To protect innocent human life from  
fertilization to natural death through education, 
legislative action, prayer and peaceful presence. 

NON PROFIT ORG. 
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Long Island Coalition for Life 

Post Office Box 223 

Ronkonkoma, NY  11779-0223 
 

ELECTRONIC RETURN SERVICE  
REQUESTED 

 
TIME SENSITIVE MAIL 
PLEASE EXPEDITE 

December 2021 
Christmas Blessings! 

 Our First Right  
THE RIGHT TO LIFE! 

Inside:  
Page 1 - Health & Science:  In Vitro Gametogenesis 

SAVE THE DATE!   Fri.,  1/21/22 
Annual March for Life, Washington DC 

Additional info in Jan/Feb 2022 edition of Life News. 
Marchforlife.org 

32nd Annual National Night of  
Prayer for Life   

Wed.,  Dec. 8  -  9 PM to  
Thurs., Dec. 9  - 1 AM   

To register your Church or find nearest  
location contact Miriam 631-252-8258 or Mary  

717-533-4846; e-mail: evecampfield@hotmail.com.   
Website: Nationalnightofprayerforlife.org 

Face the Truth - Jan. 22, 2022 
Help restore the right to life for preborn children.  Pro-
lifers are encouraged to join the Roe v. Wade Memorial 

Anniversary Face the Truth event on  
Sat., Jan. 22, 2022, from 2-3:30 PM.   

This peaceful public witness will be held on the 
 sidewalk in front  of Nassau Univ. Medical Center, 

2201 Hempstead Tpke, (Rt. 24) East Meadow.   
Be a positive sign for LIFE!  Signs provided.  Rain or 
Shine. Sponsored by Long Island Coalition for Life  

631-243-1435  Email:  info@prolifeLI.org. 

Hibernians Bus to the March for Life  
The Ancient Order of Hibernians is organizing buses in 
both Suffolk and Nassau to the Fri., Jan. 21, 2022 
MARCH FOR LIFE.  Buses will leave Nassau County 
from Massapequa & Suffolk County bus leaves AOH 
Div. 9 Hall, Mt. Sinai with stops at LIE Ex. 63, 
Patchogue Park & Ride & LIE, Ex. 49, Melville Park & 
Ride. At the time of this printing, times have not been 
established. Donations are welcome to offset the cost. 
All are welcome to spend the ride time with the Hiberni-
ans and friends as room allows.   For more  
information email  Jack at  AOH11@Live.com.   

Pro-Life Bridge Event Wed., Dec. 1  
At Waverly Ave overpass of Sunrise Hwy., Patchogue 
Seeking a team of 5 or 6 "Hardy Souls " to display two 
banners supplied by the Pro Life Action League.   
Banners will face both East and West bound traffic 
with the message "Abortion Takes A Human Life"  
during AM & PM rush hours for approximately two  
hours. Our efforts will summon the attention of the  
daily work force to the Supreme Court arguments that 
day on Dobbs v. Jackson which could literally  
overturn Roe v. Wade! For further information or to 
participate call Barbara Renner 631-472-4314.  


